
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

YOUNG ADULTS SABBATH SCHOOL is meeting every 
Sabbath in the Pine Room with Jackson and Tiwa 
leading the lesson. It is also possible to connect via 
Zoom. Details on the eBulletin.

SABBATH SCHOOL FOR 16 TO 18 YRS OLD takes 
place every Saturday in the Cedar room.

ADULT SABBATH SCHOOL The Oak Room class is 
now meeting in the Pine Room.

TO ALL OF OUR CHERISHED OCTOGENARIANS (and 
above!) We would love to celebrate your birthdays 
with you. Please let us know when your birthday is 
by emailing deaconess@stanboroughpark.org or by 
calling Fay on 07973 660 769.

ARE YOU THE PARENT OF A TEENAGER? OUR 
SABBATH EVENING TEENS MEETINGS ARE BACK!
These take place along the themes of spiritual, service 
and social activities. Please message Naomi (07711 115 
617) to join the WhatsApp group for more information.

FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome & Announcements - David Burgess
Ensemble Prelude

Call to Worship NAH 22 (Verse 1): Holy, Holy, Holy 
Invocation - David Burgess

Opening Hymn SOF 780:
How Deep the Father’s Love for Us
Tithes & Off erings - David Burgess

Scripture Reading: Genesis 1:1 - Shaun Picart
Children’s Story - Roslyn Guenin
Family Prayer - David Burgess

NAH 60 - This is my Father’s World
Sermon: The Foundation of Our Faith - Shaun Picart
Closing Hymn NAH 616 - O Jesus I have Promised 

Benediction - Shaun Picart
Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM CEDAR SYCAMORE

Welcome & Opening Prayer - Massimo Molteni 
Opening Hymn: SOF 830 - I the Lord of Sea and Sky

Facilitator: Roger Murphy 
Panel: Chris Levy, Adewale Ademuyiwa, Yetunde 

Bright, TBC

“In the beginning God created the heavens and the earth.” 
Genesis 1:1

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH

T&O RECEIPTS for August to December 2021 are
available from Pat Walton.



ANNOUNCEMENTS

CSMC NOTICES: We will be performing a fire alarm 
test on Sabbath on 19 February 2022. This is to get 
everyone familiarised with the sound of the alarm in 
preparation for future fire drills which is a mandatory 
and legal requirement under the Fire Act 2021. 
Please be patient with us as this is carried out.

Would all using the Church / Centre take care to 
ensure when putting cardboard boxes in the blue 
lid recycling bin outside the main kitchen that the 
boxes are dismantled / flattened first. This would be 
appreciated.

In the coming weeks, Rob page and Bernell Bussue 
will be speaking to those currently holding keys to 
ascertain if they still require them so they can be 
recorded as key holders and in this willing to be 
called on to open up for non key holders needing 
access to the building when required. Thanks in 
advance for your help in this matter.

ADVENTURERS & PATHFINDERS ENROLMENT 
IS OPEN NOW - For further details please email 
pathfinders@stanboroughchurch.org.
The club’s welcome ceremony will take place on 
26th Feb afternoon.

CONGRATULATIONS to the Adventurers taking part 
in the Bible Experience challenge for advancing to 
the next round. Please continue praying for them as 
they dedicate their time to study God’s word.

CONGRATULATIONS to the 2 Pathfinder Bible 
Experience teams. They qualified last Saturday to 
the next round. Please let’s unite in praying for our 
children and young people as they prepare for the 
South England Conference level test on 19th Feb.

CONGRATULATIONS to Jef Nascimento on his 
master’s graduation in Portugal. He says “Thank you 
for the church prayers and support. I thank God for 
His blessings and help in accomplishing my studies.”

UPCOMING DATES: 12th March – Morning baptism; 
9th April – Communion; 16th April – Easter service;

Adventist Risk Management, Inc. (ARM) currently 
have a part-time Customer Service Representative 
position open on our Client Care team. Check the 
church website for details.

WELFARE DEPARTMENT - Operates every week – 
usually two mornings. If you wish to make donations 
please contact Pat on 07788311097 to arrange when 
to bring the donations to the welfare centre. The 
donations MUST NOT BE LEFT ON THE CHURCH/
CENTRE PREMISES.

PRAYER MEETING ON WEDNESDAY AT 7PM.
Zoom Meeting ID: 863 3281 2854 Password: 063944.

SUBSCRIBE TO THE CHURCH EBULLETIN and get 
all announcements in your email every Friday morning. 
Register on the website (www.stanboroughpark.
adventistchurch.org.uk/ebulletin) or send an email to 
jef@stanboroughpark.org

PARTIAL NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT 
(FIRST READING) __________________________

Roger Murphy – Worship Committee (1 year) 
Safeguarding Officer – Eileen Hussey (subject to 
membership transfer to SPC) 
Outreach Team – Julio & Anna Brugos
First Aid Co-ordinator – Joseph Ngondo
Churches Together Reps: Pastoral Team
Additions to church board: Roland Guenin; Karen 
Vontzalidis
 
If there are any concerns please contact the pastoral 
team in the first instance

_____________________________________________

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Sister Lola Gordon, who is still receiving treatment.
- Terry Menkens, for complete healing.
- Donna Wray, for complete healing.
- Nicolas Wray, who is having problems with his eyes.
- Ruth Read, for complete healing.
- Alain St Germaine for healing.
- Yetunde Bright’s Mom for complete healing.
- All the families who are struggling with the effects of 
COVID especially Long COVID.
- Everyone who is experiencing recent bereavement.
- More Leaders and volunteers in the Children’s 
Sabbath School.
- The Nominating Committee as they continue to 
appoint Officers.

THE PRAYER BOX: If you have private Prayer 
Requests, please place them in the Prayer Box or you 
can email Florence Allen at lizallf@hotmail.com.

JEAN AND TERRY MENKENS wish to say ‘thank 
you’ for all the prayers flowers and greetings sent to 
Terry for his operation. He is doing well so far. They 
are grateful to God for his mercies and blessings as 
they await results.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY - Join us for a programme of 
thanksgiving and praise this Sabbath, 5th February 
at 3 pm. We look forward to seeing you. Zoom 
Meeting ID - 7279659834  |  Passcode - WMmeeting

PARALLEL INVITES you to take part in the fellowship 
lunch on 19th February at 1pm. Food is provided 
(soup, bread, salad and dessert). We would love to 
see you all there. 

PARALLEL is looking for musicians to join the worship 
team. You don’t have  to be a pro, so if you’d like to 
give it a go or have a chat with someone from the 
worship team, please get in contact with Manuela, 
Dan, Chantal or Karen.


